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 A De-Lovely 

Evening with 

Cole Porter 

Featuring  

Marcia Ragonetti & 
Steven Taylor 

in a benefit for  

Opera Theatre 
of the Rockies 

Sponsored by   
 

Pikes Peak Opera League  

Thursday, May 9  
at 6 PM 

Savory Hors d'oeuvres 

Concert  

Desserts & Coffee 

$60 per person 
  ($30 tax deductible)   

    

          

            The Mining Exchange 

                                      A Wyndham Grand Hotel 

                       8 S. Nevada Avenue  

    Make checks payable to PPOL by May 7                                         Colorado Springs, CO 

Send to PPOL, 120 Whip Trail, CS  CO 80917 

         Questions:  call 719-495-1278                                                               valet parking $6 

                        

tel:719-495-1278
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Presidentõs Corner,  April 23, 2013  
By Gloria Wendt  
 Itõs hard to believe in just two months this 
membership year will be over. Yet we still have so much to 
look forward to. May 9th brings us Marcia Ragonetti and 
Steve Taylor performing famous Cole Porter songs with 
pianist Travis Yamamoto. This cabaret -style concert within 
the setting of the beautiful Mining Exchange Hotel is going 

to be a fantastic n ight. Then on July 19, we will have Art in the Garden 
which caps the summer schedule of PPOL events with paintings, pottery, 
jewelry, wine, delicious food, and camaraderie. Who wouldnõt want to be 
there?  
 Many thanks to the Young Voice Competition planning  committee; 
the generosity of our members; expert judges; and Martile Rowland for 
their efforts to reach out and feature young talent in Colorado Springs. 
The Master Class and final recital were such a success due to the work of 
all these people  and their sub -committees  and our fine singers. We plan to 
continue this program next year as a service to our community.  
 Please bring your friends to our June Luncheon and invite them to 
attend our special Art in the Garden. They will be glad they came.  

 

Opera Theatre of the Rockies is excited to announce 
the return of its renowned Vocal Arts Festival in 
collaboration with the Summer Music Festival held at 
Colorado College.  Also returning is the Young Artists 
Intensive Training Program, this year geared toward 

high school-aged students along with young professional singers. This broad-based training 
program highlights its young participants in a wide array of wonderful performance opportunities 
that are open to the public.  First is a fun-filled concert, ñVocal Arts Idol,ò on July 16 at Packard 
Hall to introduce all the Festival Training singers.  Next, is ñLetôs Make a Scene,ò also held at 
Packard Hall, on July 21 with fully-staged/costumed scenes from opera and music theater, 
combining the talents of program participants, professional performers and Festival faculty.  Next 
at Armstrong Theater is a fully-staged production with orchestra of Rodgers and Hammersteinôs 
beloved The Sound of Music on August 2, 3, 4 featuring a cast of professional stars and Festival 
Training participants.  Lastly, Opera Theatre presents a spectacular evening in the Free for All 
Summer Symphony performance entitled, ñPOP-era in The Quad,ò celebrating the legacy of Bee 

Vradenburg and Charles Ansbacher and generously underwritten by their respective foundations.  
This special outdoor concert features a stunning cast of the Festivalôs professional singers, and 
the Vocal Arts Festival Training Program participants with chorus and orchestra, all lighting up the 
night sky with music from popular opera, music-theatre and big band.  The evening culminates 
with a spectacular musical salute to our communityôs military.  A highlight of Opera Theatreôs 
summer includes its support of the fabulous Pikes Peak Opera League event, ñArt in the Gardenò 

on Friday evening, July 19. More detailed information about all the events will be provided soon 
and we invite you to visit Opera Theatreôs web site at www.operatheatreoftherockies.org.  We 
look forward to seeing you at these wonderful opera events. It should be a glorious summer!  

http://www.operatheatreoftherockies.org/
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** **        May Opera League Meeting to Spotlight Summer Programs             ****  

   Our Wednesday, May 1st meeting will be at Broadmoor Community Church at 9:30 a. m.  We 

will hear from Martile Rowland with complete details about the summer opera preview including 

the August production and the Free for All in CC Quad.  We will have refreshments, fellowship 

and discussion of our upcoming fundraisers and how you can participate.    Please invite your 

friends. 

                      $$$$  April Financial Report  $$$$ 

 At the March meeting, PPOL presented a $5,000 cashierôs check to Opera Theatre of the 

Rockies.   The current amount in our Fundraiser Account is $299.08. The Main Account stands at 

$10,765.56.  Of this amount, $7,016.04 is in committed funds (Budget, De-Lovely Concert, 

Young Voices, Eiber Memorial, and 2013-14 membership). Funds readily available from the Main 

Account are $3,749.52.  The Raffle Account (Scholarships) has $2,012.94 available.  The 

Vanguard Investment was closed (we thought) but apparently there was $1.00 in interest of which 

we were unaware.   More paper work was involved to finally close the account.  PPOLôs postal 

Bulk Mail account currently has $345.54 in it.   An additional $300, covered in this yearôs budget, 

will be added to cover mailings through August, 2013.   Nancy Daly, Treasurerééééééé.. 

Two performers, completely comfortable in their 

musical skins, entertained and informed PPOL at the 
March and April general meetings.   
 

Musical director of the Colorado Springs Philharmonic, 
with a deep and abiding love for opera, Josep 
Caballeô-Domenech graciously came to tell us about 
his history and connections with the vocal art and 
how that relates to his life with the Philharmonic.  

 

Olivia Luellen-Snipes stood tall before us to present 
her budding talent with her family  (all members of 
PPOL) in the audience. The joy in her voice and               
on her face was truly inspirational. Ten years old, she 
is home-schooled, sings with the children's choir at 
First United Methodist Church and would love to be an 

opera singer. For                   Josep Caballeô-Domenech 
her program she sang  
ñChristopher Robin is  
Saying His Prayersò and 

ñPart of Your Worldò 

 from Little Mermaid. 
   

     
Olivia Luellen-Snipes 
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Pikes Peak Opera 
League Young Voice 
Competition 
Announces  Winners  
of the Young Singersô 
Competition sponsored by 
PPOL on April 5, at the 
Broadmoor Community 
Church. The singers were 
awarded cash prizes for their 
excellence in performance 
and potential.  Pictured from 
left: Third place winner of the 
Murl Sickbert $200 award, 
Therese Carmack.  Jack 

Walker, second place winner received the $300 Murl Sickbert award.  Winner of the 
Norton Bain $500 first prize, Caroline Carr, is a student at the Colorado Springs, 
Conservatory. 

 Dennis Jackson, general chairman of the inaugural event  and Nasit Ari, founder of 
this competition, stated that in its first year they are delighted to have had 15 singers 

from the Pikes Peak area participate in the preliminary auditions.  With more 
acknowledgment, the competition will continue to expand and recognize gifted and 
talented young singers for their accomplishments. We are pleased to announce that 

several persons made contributions to the scholarships and were honored at the awards 
reception as well. Two of our judges kindly returned their stipend to the scholarship 
account. The winners will be presented in a Program at the June luncheon of Pikes Peak 
Opera League. 
 Many, many thanks to the dedicated, creative and talented planning committee 
members who brought the event to a most successful fruition: Gloria Wendt, Susan 
Loring, Evelyn Kwaak, Susanne Wheeler, Avis Cook, Fran Folsom and Nancy Daly. We 
especially want to mention the enthusiastic support of the Colorado Springs Conservatory 
as they entered many of their students in the competition and of course Lu Benning who 
organized the enchanting buffet reception with her cohorts Mary Margaret Brummeler, 
Sheila Periera, Victoria Boswell and Helen Gryboski. 

 

Opportunity to help: Art in Garden, July 19, 2013 
The Art in the Garden in the summer of 2011 was very successful and memorable due in part to all 

the great food provided by our members.  I'm again asking for all members to get involve by either  

providing a platter of dessert bars (finger food), appetizers, or wine.  If you are unable to prepare 

an item or work on the food committee, please make a donation of cash so the committee can 

purchase the food items. It will take a lot of planning for this 

aspect of the event to be a complete success.  So, please call 

Victoria Boswell to assist. 632-5049. Thank you in advance. 
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 Please consider our newsletter sponsors  
                   as you shop . 

             

                                    

            

   

 



M a y - J u n e 2 0 1 3   | 6 

                                                                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June luncheon  

meeting will be held at the 

Cheyenne Mountain Resort 3225 

Broadmoor Valley Road, 

Wednesday June 5, 2013.   

10:30     Entrée Asiago Crusted 

Chicken or Agnolotti Gratinee 

(stuffed pasta)  Cost $35.00.  

Check to PPOL  mail to Lu 

Benning;  2634 Freedom Heights;  

COS CO 80904.  Reservation 

deadline May 31.   




